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Maintenance Report – May 2025 

 
Thorne Bay Gym (TBG) Facility Updates 

• Lighting Replacement 
o Completed by Tongass Electric. 
o Full replacement of gym lighting for improved visibility and energy efficiency. 

• Divider Curtain Maintenance 
o Cables replaced to ensure safe and smooth operation of the divider curtain system. 

• Basketball Mast Repairs 
o Cable realigned to ensure proper mast function. 
o High and low limits set for safe and consistent operation. 
o Stabilizer bar lubed and greased to reduce wear and extend mechanical life. 

 
Wood Donation and Fundraising Effort 

• Donated Wood 
o 40 cords of wood donated by Alaska Specialty Woods from their Naukati site. 
o This wood will be split and stacked by students for fundraising activities. 
o Special Thank You to Alaska Specialty Woods for their generous support! 

• Log Preparation 
o Large logs are being cut to length by Trevor Killian, who has the equipment and 

skills to manage the size and volume of the donation. 
o Trevor donated his time and expertise in support of SISD students. 
o Special Thank You to Trevor Killian for his contribution to the school community. 

 
Equipment Acquisitions Enabling Progress 

• All of the above projects—including wood hauling, cable replacements, and lighting 
installations—were made possible through the new acquisition of the SISD Truck and 
Genie Lift. 

• These new pieces of equipment are significant investments that will enable maintenance staff 
to safely and efficiently conduct facility repairs and upgrades across all SISD 
campuses for years to come. 

I know there are a lot more tasks we have accomplished, and issues responded to throughout 
the month. These are the noted ones to help prepare for our largest celebration of our District - 
SISD Graduation 
 
 
Warm Regards, 
Scott Randall 

 


